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Staff provided a summary of the legislation and referral comments that were received.  CB-24-2012 proposes to 
restrict smoking inside of public and senior citizen housing and responds to the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development’s notices that encourage local housing authorities to implement non-smoking policies in some or
all of their public housing units.

The sponsor explained that the intent of the legislation is to promote a healthier life style by not smoking in public 
senior housing thereby reducing harm to themselves and their neighbors.  The sponsor expressed concern with 
second-hand smoke inhaled by those who may have respiratory ailments.
The Legislative Officer provided amendments that would remove all language pertaining to fines and fees on page 2, 
Section 19-143, enforcement and penalties, lines 21 thru 31.  On page 3, Section 2, lines 1 thru 3 were amended and 
language was added making the Housing Authority of Prince George’s County the enforcing entity.

The Director of the Department of Housing and Community Development indicated that the Housing Authority 
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Board, which consists of seven (7) members, would act as the enforcing entity.  It may require an amendment to the 
residents lease and the manager of the property would be the point of contact.
A Council Member expressed concern with potential violation of constitutional rights.

The Department of Environmental Resources representative indicated that they currently do not have authority or 
inspect public senior housing and therefore would not be responsible for enforcement.  

The Office of Audits and Investigations provided additional information to the Committee.

The Office of Law determined that CB-24-2012 was in proper legislative form.

The Office of Audits and Investigation indicated that there are 296 public and senior housing units in the County that
would be affected by this legislation.  There will not be an adverse impact as a result of adopting CB-24-2012.  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT:
(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory requirements)
There have been numerous issues with second hand smoke in public housing and senior housing.  Federal Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD) have sent at least two notices [Notice Nos. PIH-2009-21 (HA) and H 2010-21] 
encouraging local public housing authorities to implement non-smoking policies in some or all of their public 
housing units. While these notices have expired, staff from HUD states that the notices have not been superseded and 
therefore are still in full force and effect. Currently, there are approximately 296 public and senior housing units in 
the County that would be affected by this legislation.  Participants in the Section 8 Housing Voucher Program and the
Department of Housing and Community Development HOME Program are not affected by this legislation. 
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